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  General Meeting Minutes – May 19, 2014
Prior to the start of the meeting, members of the HNS went to pray the Rosary at 7:00 pm.

Meeting called to Order: President Gary Pascual called the meeting order at 7:32pm- 61 members were in attendance. A moment of silence was observed in honor of long-time member Bil Wilbanks who passed away on May 13, 2014.  
Pledge of Allegiance / Prayer for Vocations: Was led by Marshall Bob Eubanks.

Minutes of the last Meeting:  Several corrections were noted on page three by Secretary Mills. The first was the notation of Bruce Albert having been nominated for 2nd Vice-President. Mr. Albert had only seconded the nomination of Joe Shay. The other correction was to the amount of the attendance award which read $50.00 when it should have read $25.00.  With the corrections noted Secretary Jim Mills requested and received a motion, a second, and approval of the minutes of the April 28 , 2014 meeting. 

Holy Name Rosary Report:  Tom Hart reported that prior to the meeting that twenty-three (23) members had participated in the monthly recital of the rosary.

Introduction of Guest and New Members: There were  no new guests in the audience. 

Communications:1st Vice- President Caropino read to the membership a thank you note from the Wilbanks  family . He also shared the new “sales” policy. The board will no longer authorize any non-Holy Name sales inside the meeting area either during or before the membership meeting. Only prior approved board authorized sales outside the meeting area will be allowed. A new membership list was distributed to the members with a request that each member edit and approve their information.  
REPORTS:
Communion Sunday: Marshall Eubanks reported that fourteen (14) members were present for the May 11, 2014 HNS Sunday and another fourteen (14) members were spread throughout 
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the church. The next Communion Sunday will be on June 8, 2014. 
Treasurer’s Report: In the absense of Treasurer Diaz, Secretary Jim Mills  reported to the membership that there was a monthly balance of $16,244.27 in the checking account as of April 30 , 2014.

Sick and Vigil: Deacon Craig Siegman shared names of the recently deceased and sick and then solicited from the membership the names of those in need of our prayers. The membership was asked to write down the names in the Sick and Vigil book located at the rear of the room.  

Spiritual Message: Father Paul shared with the membership about Blessed John of Vercelli the Patron of the Holy Name Society. Following the Second Council of Lyon, Blessed John was instrumental in promoted the devotion to the Holy Name of Jesus. His Feast Day is December 1.        

ORDER OF BUSINESS:

Holy Name Society FY 2014-2015 Board Nominations: Chairman Brian Garbe shared with the membership the slate of nominees and solicited additional nominations. The use of a”proxy” vote was discussed and it was decided that only members present were eligible to vote. The following names were placed into nomination: 

President: Gary Pascual, 1st Vice- President: Ron Caropino, 2nd Vice- President: Joe Shay Treasurer: Pablo Diaz, Secretary: Jim Mills, Marshall: Bob Eubanks, Mike Koslidlak, Victor Santa Anthony Ontiveros and George Newberry.  

All Night Adoration: Larry Taylor thanked the HNS members who participated in the May  2-3, 2014 All Night Adoration. The Adoration binder was circulated around to the general membership for sign-ups for June  6-7, 2014. 

SMMS Spring Sing BBQ Request: President Pascual shared with the membersip that the school would be holding its annual “Spring Sing” program on May 29th. A request for volunteers was made to assist in the BBQ that will be sponsored by the Holy Name Society. 

Donation for Bill Wilbanks Funeral Reception:  President Pascual announced that the board had approved a donation of  $300.00 for the reception. Bruce Albert thanked the membership and expressed his heartflet apprecation for its many acts of kindness toward the family and himself during this very diffcult time.   
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Mater Dolorosa Retreat: Larry Taylor reported that twenty (20)  members attended the retreat on May 2-4, 2014.  
Lomita Fair Texas Hold’em  Fundraiser:  Fair Co-Chair Anthony Ontiveros shared with the membership that a Texas Hold’em fundraiser tournment will be held June 7, 2014 in support of the annual Lomita Fair. All members were invited to attend and support the event.  
Special Education Report: Member John Valencia reported that the program was beginning to wind down as the summer approaches. John shared that four (4) of their members had made their First Holy Communion in May. A potluck is scheduled for this month and a summer camp wil be held this this year. Larry Taylor shared that on May 10 John celebrated his 72nd birthday.   

Holy Name Society FY 2014-2015 Board Election Results: Following the tally of all ballots Election Chairman Garbe announced the following had been elected to the FY 2014-2015 Holy Name Society Board: 

President: Gary Pascual, 1st Vice- President: Ron Caropino, 2nd Vice- President: Joe Shay Treasurer: Pablo Diaz, Secretary: Jim Mills and Marshall: Bob Eubanks.

50/50 Raffle: Joe Shay won the monthly drawing of $127.00 and then generosly donated it to the Seminarian Fund. 
Attendance Award: Sam Sanchez name was drawn for the monthly award of $50.00. Unfortunately Mr. Sanchez was not in attenance.  The June  2014 award will be $75.00. 

Meeting Adjournment: the meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm with the recital of the Holy Name Pledge and the singing of “Holy God We Praise Thy Name”.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jim Mills 

HNS Secretary

